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Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Welcome to the 2015 School Year. It was wonderful to meet both old and new members of our school community 

this morning in the yard and later in the residence where some parents joined me for a chat. The children have all 

had a very settled day. It was a pleasure for me to have a chat with all classes this morning about their holiday 

break and what they are looking forward to this year.  

 

Our new Foundation students had a fantastic morning. It is such an exciting time for both parents and children.  It 

was great to see the resilience demonstrated by all. 

  

We welcome five new teachers to our staff this year. Guy Gurney - Grade 1G, Rebecca Tomsic - Grade 1T, Sarah 

Carpenter - Grade 2C, Nick Falland - Grade 3F and Sue Balletta - Visual Arts.  We also have two returning staff 

members, Terrie McClare who is team teaching Grade 3 with Sophia Malios and Giovanna Totta who is team 

teaching Grade 2 with Helen Thickins (Friday) and acting as a Support Teacher in Grade 4. 

 

I warmly invite you all to our Meet and Greet School Picnic on Thursday, 19th February, 2015 at 4:30pm at 

Alistair Knox Park. Bring along a chair or a blanket and something to eat and drink. It is a fantastic opportunity 

for teachers and parents to meet relax and enjoy each otherôs company.  The children have great fun too. Teachers 

will be there to have a chat with you between 4:30pm and 6:00pm. 

 

A reminder to all that we do not allow children to bring nuts or peanut pastes/products to school. We have a num-

ber of anaphylactic children at our school and whilst we cannot prevent the óhiddenô nut traces we can do our best 

to keep our school nut free. Please remind your children that we do not allow the sharing of food (fun thought it 

might seem!) with others. 

  

We have wonderful staff at Eltham Primary School. They are as eager as I am to ensure that our children have the 

best programs we can possibly offer. Throughout the term I hope to share many aspects of school life with you. 

Thank you for entrusting your children to us. We look forward to sharing and celebrating all their triumphs with 

you in 2015.  

 

Kindest Regards, Lyn Truran 

Calendar  

Thursday, 

29th January, 

2015 

Date      Event        Time  

Fri 30 Jan    Foundation (Extended Half Day Only)  9:00am to 1:30pm  
Mon 2 Feb    Foundations attend school Monday,   9:00am to 3:30pm  

     Tuesday, Thursday & Friday 
Mon 2 Feb, 2 Mar   Whole Assembly (Hall)    2:30pm 

Mon 9 Feb, 16 Mar   Foundation to Grade 2 Assembly (Hall) 2:30pm 
Wed 11 Feb    EPS Swimming Carnival 

Mon 16 Feb    MSP Photography - Student Photographs 

Mon 16 Feb, 23 Mar  Grade 3 to Grade 6 Assembly (Hall)  2:30pm 
Foundations DO NOT attend school on WEDNESDAY February 4th, 11th, 18th and 25th  

Thurs 19 Feb   District Swimming 
Thurs 19 Feb   Meet and Greet School Picnic   4:30pm 

     (Alistair Knox Park) 

Fri 27 Feb    District Tennis 

Mon 2 Mar    FOUNDATIONS ATTEND SCHOOL  9:00am to 3:30pm  
     MONDAY TO FRIDAY   

Fri 6 Mar     CURRICULUM DAY -  NO STUDENTS ATTEND SCHOOL 
Mon 9 Mar     LABOUR DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY  

Tues 10 & Wed 11 Mar  Grade 5 Camp (Sovereign Hill) 

Fri 27 Mar     END OF TERM 1      2:30PM FINISH  
Mon 13 Apr    START OF TERM 2 
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2015 Eltham Primary School Staff 
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First Aid - Help Please 
We need volunteers to change and wash the Sick Bay sheets and doona covers on a fortnightly basis.  Depending on 
the number of volunteers it works out to be once or twice a term.  If you can help, please leave your name with Tami or 
Marion at Reception.  
Thank you. 
 
Eltham Singers ï 2015 
Last year was a great year for our singers. Not only did they play a fantastic set at the school fete but the students were 
also able to go to Eltham South Pre-school  to sing Christmas songs at the end of last term AND also sing Christmas 
songs at Bunnings in Eltham!  The students now have their cool óEltham Singersô T-shirts which they will wear when 
performing. In 2015, we will continue to build up our song repertoire and hopefully go out into the local community to 
sing again during this school year. We would love for existing members to stay on but we are also looking for some 
eager, enthusiastic and willing recruits from Grade 1 up to Grade 6 who would like to develop their singing and per-
forming skills. If your child would like to continue singing or if they would like to join the Eltham Singers this semester, 
please complete the slip below and return it to the office. Rehearsals will begin next Wednesday 4

th
 February and there 

is no cost for this activity.   
 
Many thanks,  
Fenella Elsom ï Music and Singing Teacher 
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To The Eltham Primary School  
Community,  

 
We wish to thank you for your  

incredible support  
during this tragic time.  The heartfelt 

sympathy and support was  
overwhelming.  Mark would have been 

indeed humbled.  Thank you so much for 
providing the afternoon tea, it was very 
much appreciated.  We hope Markõs  

passion for education lives on through 
the children.  

 
With sincere thanks,  

 
Lynda, Matthew, Emma and Vanessa 

Thompson  
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Emergency Management Plan - Bushfires  

As part of our Emergency Management Plan at Eltham Primary School, we have specific procedures to follow in case 
of a bushfire. A shelter-inïplace would be our most usual response in an event such as this.  At Eltham Primary School 
our pre-determined shelter-in-place is our school hall. Our Regional Office/DET/Security Services are informed and in 
consultation with us, the incident is co-ordinated to ensure the safety of all people on the school site. 
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CHESS IDEAS / CHESS CLUB - GRADES 1 TO 6 
 
Chess is all about deduction, reasoning, strategic analysis, concentration, spatial awareness, logic, social interaction and 
so much more. 
 
But most of all itôs fun at Eltham Primary with teachers from Chess Ideas teaching at our lunchtime club.  
 

About Chess Ideas 
Chess Ideas commenced in Melbourne in 1994 and currently teaches chess clubs/ classes/ extension programs in about 80 schools 
in Melbourne and Ballarat.  
How the club works 
There is a weekly class consisting of 10 -15 minutes of interactive instruction on a large demonstration chessboard, followed by puz-
zle analysis and game playing. In-school tournaments are usually held twice a year with trophies and certificates awarded.  
Please hand your Chess Club registration form to your teacher as soon as possible to secure a place for term 1.  
Classes begin on MONDAY, 9th FEBRUARY, 2015 for a 5 week program at a cost of $50.00.  
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